At a meeting of Lower Broadheath Parish Council

 Held in the Village Hall on Monday 1st February 2010 at 7.30pm
Present: Mrs. B. Beard (Chairman)
   Mr. P. Simmonds (Vice Chairman)           
               Mr. R. Bass 
               Mr. A. Forrest

               Mr. N. Fox   
               Ms. K. Gray               
               Mrs. J. Plante               

               Mrs.V. Swinburn        

               Mr M Wedd
               Cllr D Hull
               Cllr A Tarbuck
               Mr. M Davis – Clerk
Apologies: Ms M Davies, Mr A Parry and. Cllr A Davies
Declaration of Interests: None
Minutes: The minutes of the meeting held on 4th January 2010 having been circulated were proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Wedd and signed by the Chairman.

Matters arising:

Vicarage Green:  No report.
Public Rights of Way and Footpaths:  The work of Mr Drinkwater, the Parish Footpath Warden, Amanda Hill from WCC and volunteers installing footpath gates was much appreciated. 
Highways: It was reported that a meeting had been held attended by Mrs Beard, Mr Simmonds, Mr Wedd, the clerk, John Wallace(WCC) and Dave Lavender(WCC). The outcome of the discussion was:-
1. The very large footway hole in Bell Lane was shown to Dave Lavender and it has now been covered with a plate prior to repair.

2. The culvert under the road by Broadheath Foods and the drainage in Bell Lane near Sling Lane would be investigated and an action report produced.

3. The footway siding on the B4204 would be done in the near future, but only from Broadheath foods to the City boundary.
Concern was expressed about the overgrown footway by Acorn cottage, the clerk to write to the occupiers. 
Allotments:  No report
Anti Social Behaviour: No report
Affordable Housing: No report.
Parish Plan:  Mr Simmonds advised that there had so far been a 22% return from householders of the questionnaire. In view of the urgency because of current planning applications and in advance of the updated Parish Plan, it was agreed that Mr Simmonds should continue to analyse the returns and prepare the draft emerging parish plan update.
Village Hall:  Mr Wedd reported that a new front door had been fitted to the Hall. He also advised that he had got quotes of about £1,250 for covering the toilet floors with anti slip material. The post of cleaner / booking clerk had been advertised for the village hall. The fees for hiring the hall would need to rise to cover the additional costs involved. It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Plante and resolved that the Parish Council should agree in principal to temporarily subsidise the cost of the appointment.
Report on Boules Court: It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mr Wedd and resolved that Mr Forrest should purchase and erect an advisory sign for the boules court in the sum of £50.
Lengthsman:  It was hoped that the improved weather conditions would enable the lengthsman to spend the additional £575 allocation.
Worcester Transport Strategy: Consultation leaflets were distributed. It was agreed that Mr Wedd and Mrs Beard would attend the Hallow meeting and draft a Parish Council response. There will be a presentation in the village on the 11th march 2010 
Positive Activities: An email was received from Mr Lewis explaining that he had been unable to book Martley Sports Hall in the evenings and so regrettably he thought the project could not continue. Various alternatives were suggested but it was unlikely the grant could be spent by the end of March. The current balance of the grant of £350 should be returned to WCC but discussions should take place to see what could be offered for the future.
County Councillor’s report: No report.
District Councillor’s report: Cllr Hull advised that there had been a serious accident on the Martley Road near the food factory, the previous evening but the cause was not known.
Suspension of Standing Orders for Public Participation:   Mr Morris reported that the general condition of roads and paths was poor. He was advised that WCC were aware of the problems following the recent bad weather.
Correspondence: The following correspondence was received:

1. Cllr Dean Clarke – email dated 8th Jan 2010 –the clerk to write to Cllr Clarke
2. Letter sent to Primary School 5 1 2010 – no reply received

3. MHDC – Invitation to use the “mobile youth unit”. The clerk to invite the unit to attend the village at Easter
4. MHDC – Invitation to Invitation to consultation on 11th February at 7.00pm Wichenford Village Hall

5. MHDC – Tree planting scheme.
Planning: The following applications were received for comments: 
1. 09/01676/REM, Wembley Cottage, Broadheath Common, (Design and Access Statement) Three affordable dwellings (RSL provided) and three open market dwellings:- No comment beyond that already submitted.

2. 09/01402/HOU, Holmdale, Broadheath Common, Erection of detached garage. Single storey side extension. Replacement stairway to sun terrace:- No Comment
Finance:
a) Accounts for payment: It was proposed Mr Wedd, seconded Mrs Swinburn, and resolved to pay the following outstanding accounts:
1. FATA Automation Ltd - Printing for Parish Plan                                     - £110.52
2. Mr M Beard – Print Newsletter £50, Paper, paper £46.57                         -£96.47

3. Mrs J Wilson – Print newsletter




           -£100.00

4. Mr P Simmonds – Parish Plan, Printing costs Update                               - £21.47                       

5. Malvern Hills District Council – Rate relief for post office

( Replacement for cheque no 001072 made out to Wychavon 

District Council which has been cancelled)



            - £124.28

6.Glasdon UK Ltd – Bin bags 





- £71.62

7. Leigh & Bransford Badgers Football Club




- £50.00

8. Worcestershire County Council – Balance of Positive Activities

Grant (£400 less £50 payment to Leigh & Bransford FC =£350)                  -£350.00

9.  Ordnance Survey License (7/2/2010 to 6/2/2011)



-£64.33

b)   To consider the purchase of a projector screen and stand: Mr Wedd advised that the       projector worked but would need a screen and stand at an approximate cost of £400.
It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Beard and resolved that Mr Wedd should proceed with the purchase. 

c)  To consider renewal of the Ordnance Survey map license:

It was proposed Mr Simmonds, seconded Mrs Beard and resolved to renew the license.

SWJC Villages Consultation: Leaflets and questionnaires were distributed. The SWJCS team would be at Lower Broadheath Village Hall on Thursday 11th March (3.30pm to 7.00pm) and on Saturday 13th March (10.30am to 1.30pm).
Common Management Fund: Nothing to report.
Regional Spatial Strategy: A letter had been sent to the West Midlands Parliamentary        Select  Committee enquiry into the RSS copied to Sir Michael Spicer MP.
Any Other Business: 
1. Chestnut trees at MalvernWalk – the clerk to write to Festival Housing asking them to replace any deceased trees and also replace any previously removed.
2. It was agreed that the April meeting and Annual Parish Meeting should be held on Monday 12th April rather than 5th April which is Easter Monday. The May meeting should be held on the 3rd May.
3. Mrs Plante, a community first responder, asked the Parish Council to consider purchase of her first aid equipment which is currently on loan. Mrs Plante’s work was much appreciated and it was thought the equipment would be invaluable. It was agreed that fund raising should be considered initially before the council considered making a grant. 
Date of Next meeting:  1st March, 2010 at 7.30pm.       

